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King County




Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT
	Agenda Item:
	4
	Name:
	Rick Bautista

	Proposed No.:
	2012-0160
	Date:
	May 30, 2012


SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2012-0115 would confirm the executive’s appointment of Rebecca Chaney to the King County Noxious Weed Control Board.

BACKGROUND

The Noxious Weed Control Program ("Program") is a King County-wide program to control and prevent noxious weed infestations through early detection of possible infestations and by providing education on weed identification, weed ecology, and control methods.  The Program was established to carry out the mandates of state weed control law, chapter 17.10 RCW, which requires all public and private landowners to be responsible for eradicating or controlling weeds on their land. The Program is funded by a dedicated revenue source consisting of an annual per parcel fee of $1.50 + $.09 cents per acre.
The King County Noxious Weed Board ("Board") was established in 1992. The Board consists of five citizen volunteers who represent five districts and are authorized to hire a program coordinator. With the exception of federal and tribal lands, the Board has county-wide jurisdiction and has the authority to inspect for noxious weeds and to inform a property owner if an infestation exists.  The Board may also take enforcement action to abate noxious weeds when a property owner has failed to comply following proper notice of the infestation. 

BOUNDARY REVIEW BOARD CANDIDATE:

Ms. Chaney resides in the Carnation area (District 3). The appointment is for a term set to expire on December 31, 2015.

In addition to her volunteer work with the King County Weed Watcher program, Ms. Chaney is the owner of Pacific Northwest Environmental Design, which serves the following clients:

· The City of Sammamish (Shoreline Master Program and Sustainability Program), and

· Camp Korey and Jubilee Farms near Carnation.

Ms. Chaney received a Bachelor of Landscape Architecture (with an Urban Planning minor) from the University of Washington in 2008.  
ATTACHMENTS:

1.  Proposed Motion 2012-0160 with attachments
2.  Executive transmittal letter, dated March 16, 2012
Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only.
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